THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No. 80

Approved ~February 16, 1973

RESOLVED, that the Traffic Engineer is requested to
cause the installation of a Motor Vehicle Traffic Control

Signal Light at the intersection of Branch Avenue with Veazie

Street.
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V City of Providence

WP an # -
Rhode Island

Department of City Clerk

MEMORANDUM
DATE: January 19, 1973
T0: Traffic Engineer Tibaldi
SUBJECT: BRANCH AVENUE AND VEAZIE STREET-TRAFFIC SIGNAL LIGHT
CONS ! DERED BY: Committee on Public Works
DISPOSITION: Attached is copy of Resolution on above subject for

study and report.
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JOSEPH A. DOORLEY, JR
MAYOR

FRANK A. TIBALDI
TRAFFIC ENGINEER

TRAFFIC ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT

60 ERNEST ST, PROVIDENCE, R. 1 02905 781 - 4044

February 5, 1973

The Honorable City Council
Committee on Public Works
City Hall

Providence, Rhode Island

Gentlemen:

The Traffic Engineering Department has received the following
resolution from your Committee and has taken the subsequent action:

Request: To install a motor vehicle traffic control
signal light at the intersection of Branch
Avenue and Veazie Strest.

Disposition: This department has conducted and completed
a number of traffic surveys at this intersection.
The information we compiled shows that a traffic
signal is warranted., We will place this inter-
section on our list for installation.

Very truly yours,

% J /VAM/
Frank 4, Tibaldi

Traffic Engineer
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